Planning Matters
Planning is often in the news and is always on the agenda at the Hersham Residents Association (HRA).  I chair meetings of the HRA committee, and each month we look at all planning applications for Hersham North and South.  Our objective is to help flag up anything that is not likely to be in the interests of the people of Hersham.

Although planning is essentially a local matter, central government also influences the process and tends to lean towards allowing more building work to go ahead.  This has been highlighted with recent news reports about making it easier to sell off school playgrounds, discussion about the Green Belt, and new guidance on planning controls that would affect each council's local plan.
In August HRA committee members attended an Elmbridge Council 'workshop' meeting on this subject.  The Council explained that it will have to meet an active programme of house building within its local plan or otherwise risk having its planning decisions overruled about future building schemes.   The subject of planning and the pros and cons of allowing more development are complex.  The arguments and debate revolve around balancing economic development and securing improved infrastructure while still maintaining local conservation and sustainability.  Then there are also issues about supply and demand and the North - South Divide.

Although these difficult national issues have been discussed at previous HRA meetings, the Association must always return to its function of representing local residents in Hersham.  In practice this has always meant looking at each application on its merits but at the same time resisting overdevelopment of Hersham where this would not be in the interest of local residents.  The increasing demand for building land probably means that the HRA’s involvement in helping to vet planning applications has never been more important.

If you have any particular views on planning in Hersham, or you would like information on joining or finding out more about the HRA and supporting its work please visit http://www.hershamresidents.info/  or send us an email at info@hershamresidents.info 
